
 

STAFF REPORT 

1/22/2020 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Gabor Pakozdi, P.E., Contract City Engineer  

SUBJECT: Notice of Completion for City Project Number ST-124, Traffic Calming Phase 

III Project 
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Accept the ST-124, Traffic Calming Phase III Project as complete and direct the City Clerk to 

file a Notice of Completion attached hereto with the County of Riverside. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

This project was developed in response to neighborhood reports of speeding problems. The 

initiation of this process was to submit a Speed Hump petition signed by the residents from 

separate households on the same subdivision. 

On October 9, 2019 the City Council in accordance with City standard policy awarded a contract 

to Onyx Paving Company Inc. for the construction of Speed Humps in various residential areas 

throughout the City.  

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 

 

City Staff has inspected the Project and found the improvements to be in accordance with the 

plans, specifications and City Standards. Staff recommends the acceptance of this project and 

that City Council authorize the filing of a Notice of Completion. Upon acceptance by City 

Council, the Project will enter a one year warranty period as prescribed by the project contract 

agreement. 
  

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

No fiscal impact to the General Fund. The original contract amount for the project was 

$137,000.00 plus contingency equaling $150,700.00 and the final contract amount is 

$137,000.00. The project was constructed within contract budget. 

 


